Town of Hammond
Board Meeting Minutes
May 9, 2022

The board for the Town of Hammond held their regular monthly meeting on Tuesday, May 9, 2022, at the Hammond
Town Hall at 1816 County Road E.

Chairman Hueg called the Town of Hammond Board meeting to order at 7:30 pm.

The agenda was approved motion by Miller/Anderson second.

The bills and payments were approved; motion by Anderson/\Wynveen second.

Minutes from April 19, 2022 regular meeting were approved with the correction motion by Miller/Anderson second.

Treasures report from April 2022 was approved: motion by Wynveen/Miller second.

$80.57 Interest on checking

$66.70 Interest on savings

$642,049.29 | Check Book balance

$427,228.10 | Savings balance

$5,695.57 Park fund

$13,572.82 Pine Lake fund/Rolling Hills

$4,692.17 Impact Fee Account

Recycle Report: There was issues with the compactor, Joe and Paul, are working on getting it up and running.
A couple of Scouts will be helping clean up around the recycle center this coming weekend.

Planning Commission; Meeting was held on May 2. Leon Hawkins was absent.

The commission worked on reviewing the ordinances discussed waiver vs variance vs exceptions. Reviewed Article 10,
possibly replace variance with waiver.

Discussed the dog ordinance concerning dog barking. More discussion to come.

Discussed amending the ATV/UTV, will forward to the board for full approval, will post the amendment to the Town
Website.

The 3 members up for renewal Greg, Nick and Leon will continue on as planning board members.

Agenda:

ATV/UTV Amendment — motion by Anderson/Miller second.

Adam & Lindsey Summer Rec — discussed the electrical hookup to the concession stand along with other finishing issues.
Hall Rent — the issue of raising the rent for the town hall was tabled until August.

Skydive Baldwin — Continue to monitor the clean up process up at the site, we will continue to monitor.

United Fire ARPA request for funds — the board decided to hold off on sharing any funds.

Annual report — Tabled as the report was not complete

Reviewed the liquor applications from the HGC and Pheasant Hills golf courses.

Roads:
Paul provided a list of the roads, culverts and bridges that will be addressed this year, approximate cost to the Town
$480K. (see attached list)

Next meeting scheduled for June 13, 2022.
Being no other business, the meeting was adjourned, motion by Anderson/Aune second.

Respectfully submitted: Linda Hawkins



